
 

                                                                       



Principal's Newsletter 

'Message from the Principal's Desk' 

 

"The function of education is to teach one to think intensively and to think critically. Intelligence plus 

character - that is the goal of true education." - Martin Luther King Jr. 

Dear Parents, 

 

I am delighted to share with you our March newsletter, highlighting the latest developments and 

accomplishments within our school community. Our educators have been working diligently to support 

our students in their academic endeavours, providing guidance, encouragement, and resources to help 

them thrive. I would like to extend my sincere appreciation to our dedicated teaching staff for their 

unwavering commitment to nurturing the potential of every student. 

 



I encourage you to take some time to review the newsletter, which includes updates on events, 

initiatives, and opportunities for student engagement. Your continued support and engagement are 

invaluable as we work together to provide the best possible education for our students. 

Events in March!  

Innovation Day:  

Indus International School, Hyderabad recently celebrated the Innovation Day wherein the Indus Eagles 

demonstrated exceptional creativity and ingenuity as they presented their projects in various domains, 

including DTP (Design Thinking Process), STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, and 

Mathematics), Tikkun Olam, and Deep Reading. Students progressed in their storybook-making journey 

where they had the opportunity to unleash their artistic talents through illustration and design. Students 

also addressed some real-world challenges, developed innovative solutions to those problems and made 

projects which is connected to their Tikkun Olam. 

 

 



 

 



 

IISH College Fair  

The IISH College and Placements Team under the Head of Placements' guidance conducted first ever IISH 

College Fair with 70+ universities participating from across the globe including India, USA, UK, Canada, 

Switzerland, France, Japan, Australia, Ireland and so on. The Fair witnessed more than 350 students and 

parents participants. In the fair, there were two parallel sessions on Careers in STEM and Careers in Non-

STEM. It was well-received and appreciated by the participants. 

 



 

 

 

MYP & DP EVENTS! 

Empowering Decision-Making: Grade 9 Subject Selection Orientation  

 

As the academic year draws to a close, Grade 8 students and their parents were invited to participate in 

a comprehensive orientation session on subject selection for Grade 9. Led by Mr. Venu Gopal, the IB MYP 

Coordinator for Grades 9 and 10, this session aimed to elucidate the available subject options and their 

alignment with students' future career aspirations. 



During the orientation, attendees had the valuable opportunity to gain insights and guidance from Mr. 

Venu Gopal regarding the subject choices available for the upcoming academic year. With his expertise, 

students and parents navigated through the array of options, ensuring a thorough understanding of how 

each choice could shape their academic journey. 

Furthermore, Mr. Achal, the Placements Head, joined the session to provide additional clarifications and 

insights, enriching the discussion and addressing any lingering queries comprehensively. Together, Mr. 

Venu and Mr. Achal facilitated a supportive and informative environment, empowering parents to make 

well-informed decisions regarding their child's subject selection. 

 

Celebrating Contributions: Tanvi Sanevally Recognized for Anti-Bullying Leadership 



 

In a heartfelt assembly, Grade 8a Tanvi Sanevally was proudly honored for her exceptional contributions 

to the Anti-Bullying Squad. Tanvi's unwavering dedication and leadership in promoting a safe and 

inclusive school environment have left an indelible impact on the student body. 

As a beacon of empathy and resilience, Tanvi's commitment to fostering kindness and empathy has been 

instrumental in cultivating a culture of respect and understanding within our school community. Through 

her tireless efforts, Tanvi has demonstrated that small acts of compassion can create ripple effects of 

positivity, inspiring her peers to stand up against bullying and advocate for inclusivity. 

Exploring Insights: Deep Reading Retreat Session for Teachers 

 

 

In a gathering designed to stimulate intellectual growth and foster professional development, selected 

teachers participated in a transformative Book Retreat Session. Drawing inspiration from a curated 

selection of thought-provoking literature, including "Thinking, Fast and Slow," "Atomic Habits," and 

"Great by Choice," educators embarked on a journey of exploration and reflection. 



1. "Thinking, Fast and Slow" by Daniel Kahneman 

2. "Atomic Habits" by James Clear 

3. "Great by Choice" by Jim Collins: 

Grade 10 Mock 2 Examinations (11th ς 21st March 2024)  & Grade 12 Mock Examinations 

The Grade 10 Mock 2 Examinations, held from March 11th to 21st, 2024, provided students with a 

simulated experience of the final exams. Carefully scheduled to mimic the actual exam conditions, these 

mocks served as a valuable preparatory tool. Students were afforded the opportunity to identify and 

address their challenges, enabling them to refine their strategies and bolster their confidence ahead of 

the impending final examinations. These mock exams play a crucial role in helping students hone their 

skills and readiness for the challenges ahead. 

Grade 12 Mock Examinations 

The Mock Examinations, a crucial milestone in the academic journey of our seniors, took place with 

great enthusiasm and commitment from our students. 

The Mock Examinations, which closely simulate the actual IB examinations, served as a valuable 

opportunity for our students to assess their preparedness and gain invaluable experience in an exam 

environment. Throughout the duration of the Mock Examinations, our students demonstrated 

commendable dedication and resilience, reflecting their commitment to academic excellence. 

 

 

Nabraska University visit for Grade 11 

Dr. Byrav Ramamurthy, Professor ς School of Computing, University of Nebraska, Lincoln visited IISH on 

13th March 2024.  He addressed Grade 11 students on Computer Networks. During his talk, he discussed 

the ongoing research and teaching in the field of high-speed computer networks which included the 

intelligent optical network project funded by the US National Science Foundation in collaboration with 



IIT-Madras and funded by the Indian Department of Science and Technology (DST). He also discussed a 

project that established a state-wide groundwater monitoring network funded by the US Department of 

Agriculture (USDA). Towards the end, he spoke about the undergraduate and graduate courses taught by 

him at UNL on advanced computer networks, optical communication networks, network security and 

cybersecurity for Big Data and Cloud environments. 

 

EYP EVENTS! 

 

Grass Pasting: 

The children develop the concept of letter ΨgΩ through ΨThe grass pastingΩ activity. Thus activity aims to 

engage young learners in a playful atmosphere and develop fine motor skills, sensory exploration. This 

hands-on activity encouraged the children to trace shapes, letters and interactive manner using grass. 

 



PP2 Farm Field Trip: 

Students visited a local farm to learn about the journey from seed to table. The trip emphasized 

understanding farming labor, resources, and the importance of sustainable agriculture for environmental 

health and food quality. 

 

Sparsh Hospice 

Grade 1 teachers from Indus International School visited Sparsh Hospice, donating fruits and juices 

funded by the Grade 1 exhibition. Both teachers and students aimed to bring joy and kindness to the 

patients. This act highlighted how small acts of generosity can profoundly impact people's 

 

Grade 1 Exhibition 

The Grade 1 exhibition showcased young artists' creativity through diverse art forms, including drawings 

and paintings. A highlight was the "Best out of Waste" project, transforming discarded items into art, 

emphasizing sustainability. Parents played a vital role by supporting and contributing materials. The 

event also raised funds for Sparsh Hospice through art sales. The exhibition demonstrated the Grade 1 

community's creativity, compassion, and generosity, making a memorable impact on participants and 

visitors. 


